LOT 3a

Karl Amylon

From: Robert Sivertsen <rwsivertsen@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, March 31, 2021 5:23 PM

To: Karl Amylon; Lacey Simpson; Kim Stanker
Subject: Fwd: Awesome Library Staff!

CAUTION: External Email

This email originated from a source outside the City of Ketchikan. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

Could you lay this on the table for tomorrow’s rheeting.

Thank you
Bob Sivertsen

Begin forwarded message:

From: Jeffrey Lundberg <ursus9216@gmail.com>
Date: March 31, 2021 at 3:27:35 PM AKDT

To: mayor@city ketchikan.ak.us

Subject: Awesome Library Staff!

Dear Mayor Sivertsen,

I had to travel to Ketchikan from POW unexpectedly on March 26. On March 27 we had a Craig
Public Library Association board meeting by Zoom which I was not sure if I would be able to
attend until I spoke with the Ketchikan Library staff.

They let me use a private room and the wifi to make the meeting. They were friendly and
professional. I thanked them profusely but sometimes it is necessary to notify others of the
wonderful job the public employees are doing. These wonderful folks make an already excellent
city asset even better. Most of the time all we hear is the negative comments. Please let the
council and city manager know also.

Sincerely,

Jeff Lundberg

PO Box 362
Klawock, AK 99925
(907) 401-0743

This email has been processed with the City of Ketchikan SPAM filter. Please
still be diligent with suspicious emails as no SPAM filter is 100% effective.

This email has been processed with the City of Ketchikan SPAM filter. Please still be
diligent with suspicious emails as no SPAM filter is 100% effective.
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